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              In this issue: Christof Hemberger from Germany has been chosen as new member in the worldwide ICCRS-council. 
The council has chosen Christof Hemberger last April in Rome for Northern Europe. He replaces Michelle Moran from England, who now in president of the International Catholic Charismatic Renewal Services (ICCRS).
New generation
He was already a member of the European sub-committee of ICCRS, chosen by the network of young leaders. Born on 30th of April 1974 he is a representative of a new generation of leaders in the Catholic Charismatic Renewal. Last September in Warsaw he gave an inspiring teaching on 'Passing on leadership' (See EUCCRIL 201 on www.iccrs.org/europe > documents). He is married to Sabine, who is working as a midwife. 

Christof: 'Coming from a "normal catholic Bavarian" family I got to know the Charismatic Renewal in 1985 as a participant on a youth camp held in our hometown. Since then I was part of prayer groups, later on of the Jedidja-community in my hometown. In the early 90th I was involved in building up the youth ministry of the CCR of the community. 
1997 I was called by the NSC to be part of the national leadership team of the CCR youth ministry. 

I studied "Socialwork" at the Wuerzburg-University and “Theology” at the Domschule Wuerzburg. First I was working in a home for handicapped children, then in a govermental's youth office. 1999 I was asked by the NSC to work for the CCR in Germany fulltime.
Since a few years I am part of the local Immanuel-Community in Ravensburg where I am living now.'
He is a member of the German NSC. Recently he passed on the leadership in youth work of the CCR in Germany to younger persons and is now responsible for seminars run by the CCR Germany and national staff- and leadership-trainings.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

This Info-Letter Euccril is free to everybody who wants it. They can sent to kees@stucom.nl and e-mail with the subject Euccril and this message: yes, put me on the mailing-list of Euccril-English or/and Euccril-Français.

Spanish translations can be requested from Lourdes Martin White effetaes@yahoo.es. 
This Info-letter started in 1999 and is issued by the European sub-committee of ICCRS,

Chairperson: Darek Jeziorny

Editor: Kees Slijkerman, e-mail: kees@stucom.nl 
European web-site, including old ISSUES of Euccril: www.iccrs.org/europe
